AVERAGE TAPPET WEIGHT LOSS INDUSTRY ALARM LOG
September 8, 2006 to January 20, 2007 (Severity Alarm, Severe direction) 


Four tests trip a warning alarm. The alarm was likely driven by very two severe tests from a single lab in its first attempts at calibration. Upon investigation, the lab found that side wear had occurred on the tappets. The Cummins Surveillance Panel determined these severe results to be unrepresentative of test severity. The Cummins Surveillance Panel removed the two tests in question from the industry control charts. As a result, these alarms can no longer be observed on the industry control chart.
July 25, 2009 to April 21, 2011 (Severity, Severe direction) 


Multiple tests set off industry alarms. The long-term trend becomes severe enough that labs could no longer calibrate. After extensive analysis, the surveillance panel determines that the severity shift is hardware related. On April 21, 2011, a correction factor for ATWL was implemented for tests run on Batch B tappets and Batch E, F, or G camshafts. This correction factor was ‘back-applied’ to the relevant reference tests so that future test monitoring would accurately capture industry severity status going forward. As a result, this trend is no longer seen in the industry control chart.
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